SEVERNA PARK HIGH SCHOOL BUSINESS ADVISORY BOARD
Meeting Minutes
November 9, 2016

I. Welcome/Introductions
[bookmark: _GoBack]In attendance: Tom McGinn, JoAnne Brack, Nancy Jackson, Jim Cleveland, Paul Furton, Heather Barnstead, Keith Beck, Jerray Slocum, Quinn Roy, James Henson, Jill McKay. 
II. Committee Reports/Chair Selection:
a. Executive Committee: The October minutes were reviewed and accepted as submitted. There will be no meeting in December.
b. Mock Interview/Career Advisor Committee:
i. Advisory Update: We have all of the volunteer slots filled and two people on the waiting list. Presenters will receive a link to the materials today. A new video has been created and is embedded in the PowerPoint. We watched the video and shared comments.  It may generate discussion during the presentation. The Advisory lesson is the kick-off for the Mock Interview process. After the Advisory and until the Mock Interviews, English teachers will build on what is presented in the PowerPoint, including the Mock Interview process, resume preparation, interviewing, and social media.
ii. Mock Interview Career Conversations: 
1. We have most slots filled. A few people have signed up for multiple simultaneous slots. This will be corrected so there may be additional openings. 
2. It has been noted that students don’t know how to address envelope s. This will become part of the Mock Interview thank-you note writing process. We discussed the pros and cons of handwritten vs. typed vs. emailed thank you letters. 
3. Resume consistency: last year Veronica Boreland from AACC did a seminar on resume trends. During the Mock Interviews we had a Resume Doctor who critiqued resumes. There were times when the Resume Doctor’s advice contradicted Veronica’s advice. We should try to ensure that students don’t receive conflicting information from teachers and the Resume Doctor, and/or that they understand that there are different approaches and conflicting advice doesn’t mean one or the other is wrong – it’s up to the students to determine what is the best approach for them as individuals. Students can prepare one of three resume options: entry level job, internship, or college. Resumes should be customized to reflect the student’s qualifications for a specific opportunity. This requires the student to research the job/internship/college that the student is preparing the resume for, and to be sure to include relevant information in the resume.
4. This year, all students will have the opportunity (not a requirement)  to do a phone interview.  In the future we may add Skype.
c. Business, Innovation, & Leadership Signature: 
i. Entrepreneur fair debrief: 100 students and 8 presenters participated. It was smaller than usual because it was held on an exam day. Feedback indicated that employers liked this approach because smaller groups worked better.
ii. San Francisco Trip debrief: 11 Signature students and 3 chaperones visited Google, Twitter, AOL, Facebook, Discreet, Marvell Electronics, Creative Market, Autodesk, Servitude, and Way 2B1.  Hosts at each business were all from Maryland.  9 boys and 2 girls participated. Universal message was the importance of soft skills: students can be taught how to program, but not how to communicate. This was a good learning experience on many levels: researching the companies prior to the visits, preparing questions for the visits, recognizing etiquette issues. 
iii. Explorations Pitches: In January, the Explorations class final exam will be to pitch an idea or policy to a Board of Directors. Volunteers are needed to serve as a Board member. Dates are: Friday January 20 7:15-10:30 and 10:45-12 PM
d. Financial literacy week: Friday, March 24. 65 presenters are needed.
e. Website: Jim Cleveland manages our website.
f. Guest Speaker Directory: a chair is needed. JoAnne is adding names to the list as people come forward. 
g. Marketing/Membership/Appreciation Committee: a chair is needed. We have a display board which we man at back-to-school night and other events. We need to decide whether we will do this at the new building kick-off. That event will take place January 5 and will include incoming 9th grade parents and current students/parents. The school website includes information relate to the transition: good-bye to old school and opening of new school.
III. Announcements/New Business:
a. JoAnne shared the flyer for A Taste of Severna Park event on 11/16.
IV. Entrepreneur Club/Diamond Challenge: 
a. Heather shared a sign-up sheet for people to review presentations by the Entrepreneur Club business idea competition.
V. Upcoming Dates:
a. BAB meetings: 1/10, 3/14, 5/9
b. 11th Grade Mock Interview Advisory: 11/18
c. 11th Grade Mock Interviews and Career Conversations: 12/5-12/9
d. Financial Literacy Advisories: 3/24
